

TEL +1.888 389.5798 FAX +1.888 734 9459





4 November 2016

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor

2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: EB-2016-0186

Application for approval to construct a natural gas pipeline in the Township of Dawn Euphemia, the Township of St. Clair and the Municipality of Chatham-Kent and approval to recover the costs of the pipeline (the "Proceeding")

We are counsel to the Association of Power Producers of Ontario (APPrO) in the Proceeding.

In Procedural Order No. 3 dated November 3, 2016, the Ontario Energy Board (the **Board**) set November 22, 23, and 24 as hearing dates for the Proceeding.

Please be advised that we have a conflict on another Board matter on November 24. We therefore respectfully request that the Board schedule APPrO's limited issues in the Proceeding accordingly. We note that a number of other counsel are in a similar position.

Thank you for your consideration.

Yours very truly,

Lisa (Elisabeth) DeMarco